
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday February 10th 2020
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 10th February 2020 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr C Eden, Cllrs J Betney, L Brind and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member. County Cllr Alan Connett
1.  Open Forum & AOB – Kate Morley attended to speak about the recent planting of 4000 trees that they have completed on their land through the More Trees Charity.  They are now working with the charity to establish who owns land around them and attended the meeting to find out what information the Parish Council may hold regarding land ownership in the Parish.  After directing the question to Cllr Connett he said about going to the Land Registry to find this information, but it is not an easy process. Kate is keen to find out who the local land owners are and to produce a map with this information.  The possibility of having a Nature Warden in the Parish in conjunction with the Parish Council was discussed.  This will go on the agenda for March and the Clerk will contact neighbouring parishes to see if they have anything similar in place. The Clerk spoke about the Climate meeting at Teignbridge that is scheduled and suggested that this could link in with this role/committee the Parish Council could take forward.  Using social media was also suggested to find out the identity of landowners. 
The Coronavirus was discussed given the new health warnings and the fact it has been escalated by the Public Health Authority. It was noted we should all be aware of the symptoms and the risk from travelling from infected areas.  Personal Hygiene was highlighted including hand washing and any communications from Health Authorities have been circulated to social media and will continue to do so as updates are given. 
2. Apologies – Cllr Shipley, Turner, Ludlam, Bickley, Wood, Bulley and District Cllr Swain
3. Declaration of Interests & changes to Registers – none
4. Minutes of Previous meeting held 13th January – Cllr Brind (p) & Cllr Betney (s) that Cllr Eden signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Co-Option vacancies – The Clerk will raise these with TDC and get the process started so that the two vacancies can be advertised. 
6. Chapel Hill Speed limit – It was decided this will not be formally pursued through DCC.  Slow signs or Children warning signs may be put up by local residents and Cllr Connett confirmed this was ok. 
7.  Accessibility Policy Statement and Accessibility Document

8.     Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
Cllr Swain sent a report: He has challenged the ending of the Rural Aid Grant and he is hoping that it will remain in a reduced format.  He will provide more details when known on February 24th when the budget is set but it is thought it will remain in some form. 
Cllr Connett: He picked up the items on the Clerks report below and will speak to Highways again about Pocombe Bridge and also about where we would like the builders to park, to ensure the area is safe and buses can get to the bus stop. The state of the road to the Parish Church will be reported to Highways, especially regarding the dignity of people using this road for funerals or weddings.  The more people that report this the better so a note will go in the Tedburn Times and on the website to encourage people to use the DCC reporting page.  Cllr Betney will send him details of a blocked drain and these can also be reported on the DCC website. 

Cllr Eden spoke about a road which has been resurfaced but now the Cats Eyes are causing noise issues for residents.  He also highlighted the same stretch has had white lines put on it which weren’t there before, and these have now cause issues. Cllr Eden will send an email to Cllr Connett regarding this. 
Cllr Eden will also send Cllr Connett an email stating the overgrown hedges he has seen in the Parish and these will be reported to Highways to deal formally. 

The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Vehicles mounting the kerb at Pocombe Bridge 
The state of the road to the Parish Church

Builders parking on the Bus stop & grass verge

Overgrown Hedges 
New Grit Bins

Signpost arm at Perridge Cross is broken again!!
	See Cllr Connett report above
Standard answer from DCC is if there is a grit bin in the parish that could be moved?  Is there a grit bin nearby that could be used for this area? If not a grit bin could be purchased by the Parish Council which they will probably supply the grit for once but the parish council may need to then supply further grit/salt themselves. Cllrs will look into this. 
Cllr Eden has given the sign to a Skanska employee to take to their depot

	TDC
	Great British Spring Clean
	Shared with Jane and Andy who said they would co-ordinate the Litter Picking Team


	DALC
	Royal Garden Party nominations have been announced with no local parish councils being randomly chosen
	FYI

	P3
	A tree is down across the footpath near the Church to the main road
	The Clerk will contact Mike Long to see if he is aware of this and to see if any P3 work is required as we still hold reserves. 


9. Planning – none
Decisions
19/02369/FUL, Warrendown, Chapel Hill, Longdown – Conversion of integral garage into holiday accommodation/annexe – GRANTED

19/02450/NPA, West Wheatley Farm, Westwood Lane - Application for Prior Approval under Part 3 Class Q (a) & (b) and paragraph W of the GPDO for change of use of an agricultural building from agricultural use to a dwelling - GRANTED
Landfill at Lower Hare – Application is on hold with DCC pending more reports. Clerk has sent the P.C comments.
10. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Eden (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories are required to sign the cheques and this was completed.
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages January 2020 plus home worker less pension contributions
	  £193.05
	
	£193.05


	
	805

	
	

	
	


Meeting closed – 20:30
The next meeting will be Monday 10th February 2020 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall. 
Telephone: 07504 975967                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


